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October 4, 2019 

 
File No. 190973 

 
Lisa Gibson 
Environmental Review Officer 
Planning Department 
1650 Mission Street, 4th Floor 
San Francisco, CA  94103 
 
Dear Ms. Gibson: 
 
On September 24, 2019, Supervisor Haney introduced the following legislation: 
 

File No.  190973 
 

Ordinance amending the Health Code to authorize the Director of the Department 
of Public Health to allow an existing Medical Cannabis Dispensary permittee to 
operate under that permit at a new location, provided the permittee has been 
verified by the Office of Cannabis as an Equity Applicant under the Police Code, 
the permittee has been evicted from the location associated with the permit or 
been notified by the landlord that the lease would be terminated or not renewed, 
the new location has an existing authorization for Medical Cannabis Dispensary 
Use, the permittee has complied with all requirements of Article 33 of the Health 
Code (the Medical Cannabis Act) with respect to the new location, and the 
permittee satisfies the provisions of Article 33 regarding authorization by the 
Office of Cannabis to sell Adult Use Cannabis; and affirming the Planning 
Department’s determination under the California Environmental Quality Act. 

 
This legislation is being transmitted to you for environmental review. 
 
 
 Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 
 
 By:  John Carroll, Assistant Clerk 
 Public Safety and Neighborhood Services Committee 
 
Attachment 
 
c: Devyani Jain, Deputy Environmental Review Officer 
 Joy Navarrete, Environmental Planner 
 Laura Lynch, Environmental Planner 

jnavarre
Typewritten Text
Not defined as a project under CEQA Guidelines Sections 15378 and 15060(c)(2) because it would not result in a direct or indirect physical change in the environment.
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